Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel/Planning Board Joint Public Hearing Minutes
 Wednesday, December 4, 2013
Present:  CPP:MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse


Planning Board: Gil, Bates, Bianconi and Foser

Absent:  Alan Connors (Planning Board)
Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Laura Holland, Bill Boyd and Bill Roberts.

Call to Order:  Chair MacCormick called the Public Hearing to order at 7:02pm.

Application #13-22 from Kathy Wray for a demolition permit at 33 Wells Road (Tax Map #182.17-1-46)
Chair MacCormick remarked on the absence of the applicant as well as the lack of an alternative site plan.  Public Hearings require a complete application before any action can be taken and demolition permits require a replacement plan.  The applicant is, and has been, encouraged to submit a site plan for the property.  
CPP and Planning Board members, as well as some in attendance, recalled fond memories of the property though Chair MacCormick reminded all present that the responsibility of the CPP is preservation, not remembrance.  

Village Historian, Dr. Schwab, discussed the history of the property and submitted her documentation report which included 10 pictures that she printed from the pictorial disc.  Dr. Schwab noted that sections on the west side of the property are in better condition than the east side and the sturdiest section is the central portion of the structure.  Showing the worst effects of neglect are the basement stairs and the “child’s room” located on the north side of the building.
Also submitted were observations from the Village Code Enforcement Officer, Michael Piechuta, noting that the property requires financially significant renovations, though Mr. Piechuta declared the main section of the house to be “quite solid”. Jody Pettit of JP Builders reported that the property is “unsalvageable” and the structure “unstable”.  A proposal from Woodford Bros., Inc, submitted by the applicant, included an estimate of $53,759.00 for “house foundation and structural repairs”.   (Copies of all reports are attached to these minutes.)
Public Comments
Bill Roberts:  As a neighboring property owner Mr. Roberts is concerned with the safety and liability issues following years of neglect, as well as the potential for the devaluing of surrounding properties.  Mr. Roberts would like to see a single family home on the property.  Mr. Roberts also questioned if the applicant could be given a time limit on deciding what to do with the property.
Laura Holland:  Ms. Holland questioned why Ms. Wray’s idea to begin demolition, re-evaluate, then decide how to proceed, doesn’t constitute a plan and stated she didn’t believe that a demolition permit required a site plan, only a building permit required a site plan.  Ms. Holland also questioned why Ms. Wray couldn’t leave the property a vacant lot.
Linda Schwab, speaking as a village resident, recommended the following:

· Stop the progression of disrepair
· Protect and stabilize the building

· Have the Village Engineer evaluate the structure

· Determine what would work best for the lot

Dr. Schwab also cautioned the CPP on giving the applicant a time limit for deciding her plans as it could set precedent for future demolition projects.

Board Comments

CPP  
Dan DiSanto:  Mr. DiSanto referenced the criteria required for reviewing a demolition permit, specifically in an historic district.  However, being that a significant portion of the structure show signs of neglect; the deteriorating condition of the building also has to be taken into consideration.  Mr. DiSanto also agreed with Mr. Roberts that surrounding property values could be affected depending on the final plan for the property.  
Ed Easter:  Mr. Easter noted that he lives nearby, has young children, and believes demolition is the safest alternative, but the applicant is required by Village Law to submit an alternate plan for the site.
Chris MacCormick:  Chair MacCormick noted that the application is still incomplete despite numerous requests of the applicant to submit an alternate plan following demolition.  Chair MacCormick also remarked that an Order to Remedy should be issued by the Code Enforcement Officer to secure the property for the winter.  On the question of leaving the property as a vacant lot, Chair MacCormick responded that that plan is not likely to be approved and the CPP is authorized by Statute to require an alternate site plan for the property when considering demolition applications as stated in the Village Zoning Law, section 704.D. 

Planning Board

Pat Foser:  Ms. Foser reiterated that Village Law requires a site plan and questioned how to determine if renovation is financially viable without the benefit of the Village Engineer’s determination. Ms. Foser also remarked that, at a previous meeting, it was noted that the property has drainage problems which also necessitates the need for a site plan.

Grace Bates:  Ms. Bates questioned if the applicant could proceed with a partial demolition of the neglected aspects of the building and then submit a plan for board review.    
Nancy Gil:  Chair Gil reminded everyone that all applications, not just demolition, require site plan review per Village Zoning Law section 404, Table of Uses.  

Chair MacCormick remarked that he would like to canvas his panel at the CPP meeting, immediately following the public hearing, for their inclinations regarding demolition.

Chair Gil questioned whether the public hearing should remain open for further discussion at subsequent meetings.
On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Blum, the CPP and Planning Board voted to close the public hearing at 8:05pm.

AYES:  MacCormick, Bates, Bianconi, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, Foser and Morehouse.

NAYS:  None

ABSTAIN:  Gil

Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
PAGE  
1

